October 9, 2019

Mohnton Borough Council met in regular session on the above date. Members present were Tim Moll,
Dave Kurczewski, Mary Gudikunst, Dale Eisenhofer, and President Mike DeFeo who presided. Also
present was borough solicitor Hoffert & Klonis. Members Joe Russ and Brad Grauel, along with Mayor
Gary Kraft were not in attendance.

The minutes of the September 2019 meetings were approved with a motion made by Dale Eisenhofer,
seconded by Tim Moll with all voting in favor.

PUBLIC COMMENT
Karen Cook gave the council an update of the Mifflin Library’s activities.

Linda Elswick requested an update on the erosion along Woodland Avenue, she was told that the
process to have it repaired has begun.

ENFORCEMENT OFFICER

1. Report submitted.

2. Glenn Bertolet of Kraft Code Services responded to questions pertaining to the old swimming pool
property and a property located at 133 N Church Street.

POLICE CHIEF

1. Report submitted.

2. The Chief requested permission to have a sign erected at the Mohnton Memorial Park for Berks
Crime Alert. His request was granted.

FIRE CHIEF

1. Report submitted.

COMMITTEE REPORTS
FINANCE & ADMINISTRATION
1. The 2020 Draft Budget was reviewed.
STREETS & LIGHTS
1. There is no sidewalk on the South side of Wyomissing Ave by the park, and this is the only missing
piece along that area. Tim Moll requested that the borough look into getting quotes to have this
sidewalk installed. It was agreed that the borough should move forward on getting pricing.

An Executive Session was held for personnel related issues.

A motion was made by Dale Eisenhofer to amend the Non-Uniform Policy as follows:

Smoking is not permitted in any borough owned vehicle or building.

The Maintenance Department personnel hours will be changed to 7:30 AM to 4:00 PM with % hour for
lunch. The motion was seconded by Mary Gudikunst and duly adopted by council.
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The Treasurer’s Report was approved and the bills were approved to be paid after a motion was made
by Dale Eisenhofer and seconded by Tim Moll.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.



